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Dear ICANN Staff,

Please accept these comments on the current Applicant Guidebook (AG):

· The AG is effectively complete.  The current version defines a sensible, workable and transparent process for selecting new TLDs.  Although minor adjustments may result from the current round of comments, there are no significant components of the Guidebook that require change. 

· New TLDs will greatly benefit consumers through improved  choice, value and services.  Approving the Guidebook and proceeding with the program will be of major benefit to internet users.

· Trademark protections in the AG are very strong - in some cases going well beyond community recommendations and the proposals of the STI and IRT.  For example, Claims and Sunrise are now both mandatory.   Implementing both of these RPMs will be an expensive and time-consuming process for registries, registrars and ordinary registrants – but it will provide some incremental benefit to trademark holders.

· The extensive trademark protections in the AG far exceed those in existing gTLDs and ccTLDs – despite the fact that gTLDs and ccTLDs introduced over the last 10 years have not seen widespread trademark abuse.  When the new gTLDs are launched consumers will enjoy domain spaces that are significantly safer than the legacy TLDs.

· The overwhelming majority of GAC advice has been accepted.   In those few cases where the Board decided not to follow GAC advice there are sound policy reasons for their decisions.

· The policy development process is not static, and will not end when the AG is approved.  Policy development will continue to operate after the AG is approved -- and this may introduce new obligations on registries.

· There will be a natural phasing of new TLDs into the root (due to the nature of the review and approval process).  The introduction of new TLDs will occur over an 8 to 24 month period after the Application Window closes.  This will provide adequate time for affected parties to adapt to the TLDs.  

· Based on my knowledge of applicant demand I believe that over this 24 month period we will see an approximate doubling of TLDs in the root.  

· The Board should vote on June 20 to close the AG.  

· The Communications Period should commence immediately after the Singapore meeting

Yours Sincerely

Richard Tindal
COO
Donuts Inc.

 
